
MINUTES 

SELECTMEN’S MEETING 

DECEMBER 11, 2013 
 

 

Chair Sandra Wilson opened the meeting at 7:00pm.  Members present were Sandra Wilson, Thomas Buckley, 

Dianna Provencher, Matthew Dennison and Douglas Belanger.  Also present was Town Administrator Kevin 

Mizikar. 

 

Application for License – 610 Pleasant St 

 

Nancy Van Winkle, d/b/a Rochdale Burgers Subs & more, was present on her application for a Common Victualler’s 

permit for a new restaurant business at 610 Pleasant St, leased from Colby et al.  She reported that Board of 

Health has done initial inspection, to return when open for 2nd inspection.  She was thankful that the Board met on 

a special night to accommodate her business opening; it takes several days to be able to order food and obtain 

services from the vendors she will use.  They plan to serve burgers, hot dogs, soups, chili and hopefully move on to 

entrees.  She has catered for eight years, so very accustomed to cooking for all needs. 

 

Discussion on hours of operation and the Selectmen normally allowing for extended hours in case the operation 

needs to be open for a special occasion or to open more often than originally thought.  It was agreed to set hours 

from 10:00am-10:00pm 7-days/week.  They intend to be open to the public from 11:00am-7:00pm Monday 

through Thursday, 11:00am-8:00pm Friday & Saturday, and closed Sunday. 

 

Upon request, the Board approved issuing a 13-month License since we are so close to the end of 2013.  License 

will expire December 31, 2014. 

 

MOTION: Mr. Buckley moved to approve Common Victualler License for Rochdale Burgers Subs & more, 

hours set as noted.  Mr. Belanger seconded.  UNANIMOUS 

 

Executive Session – MGL Chapter 30A, Section 21(a)3 Litigation and Section 21(a)6 Real Property 

 

MOTION: Mr. Belanger moved to go into Executive Session under MGL Chapter 30A Sections 21(a)3 and 

21(a)6; the Board will adjourn with loss of quorum with no public announcement anticipated. 

  Ms. Provencher seconded.  The Board was polled: ALL AYES 

 

The Board went into Executive Session at 7:06pm. 

The Board came out of Executive Session at 7:17pm. 

 

 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:17pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Susan LeChasseur, 

Administrative Assistant 


